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Better Health for All 

DATE: 

TO: 

September 28, 2022 

COUNTY OF SANTA CLARA 

He,alth Sys'tem1 

Honorable Members of the Board of Supervisors 

Jeffrey V. Smith, M.D., J.D., County Executive 

County of Santa Clara Health System 
2325 Enborg Lane, Suite 320 

San Jose, California 95128 
Phone: (408) 885-6868 

Fax: (408) 885-4051 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

Rene Santiago, Deputy County Executive/Director, Health Syste€ 

Sherri Terao, Director of Behavioral Health Servicesl(; 

Crestwood's San Jose Mental Health Rehabilitati~ nter Beds 

During the Board of Supervisors Meeting on August 30, 2022 (Item No. 10), Supervisor Lee 
requested that the Behavioral Health Services Department (BHSD) provide an off-agenda 
report with a status update relating to the beds contracted with Crestwood Behavioral Health, 
Inc. (Crestwood) and the amendments to increase the beds. 

BHSD currently contracts with Crestwood for 55 beds at Crestwood's San Jose Mental Health 
Rehabilitation Center (MHRC). BHSD will be taking a phased approached to add a total of 45 
beds by June 30, 2024. The contract with Crestwood will be amended and presented to the 
Board of Supervisors on November 15, 2022, for execution, which will add a total of20 beds. 
Placement of the 20 beds is anticipated to be completed by January 2023. The second phase of 
the contract amendment to add the remaining 25 beds will be executed in July 2023 and 
anticipated placement within Fiscal Year 2024. 

Although the amendment that will be executed by November 2022 will result in an additional 
20 beds, it does not necessarily mean that 20 individuals can be placed into the 20 beds 
immediately after the amendment is executed. Placement is dependent on the transition and 
discharge of individuals from other counties in the MHRC, which affects the availability of 
beds. After an existing individual (from a different county) no longer requires subacute level 
of care and is discharged, a bed will become available for a new Santa Clara County patient. 
This will also apply to the placement of individuals for the remaining 25 beds in the second 
phase. It is important to note that a portion of the remaining 25 beds is currently occupied by 
individuals from rural counties and placement of a Santa Clara County patient will be 
contingent on the discharge or availability of the bed occupied by individuals from rural 
counties and the individual's home county finding an alternative placement. 

cc: Greta S. Hansen, Chief Operating Officer 
James R. Williams, County Counsel 
Tiffany Lennear, Clerk of the Board 
Chief Board Aides 
Bianca Jones, OBA 
Agenda Review Administrator 
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